
 

                
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Be  
Safe 

 
 

Be  
Respectful 

 
 

Be a  
Good Learner 
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Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Thursday 10 September 2020 

Fairfield West Public School has Skoolbag App. 
Newsletters, dates and important messages can now be 
delivered straight to your smart phone. For instructions 
on how to download the app visit our School Website.  
 

 

 
Follow us on Twitter 

@FairWestPS 
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Dear parents and caregivers 
 
Wow…week 8… only two more weeks and we will be on school holidays! Teachers and students have 
been very busy this term engaging with assessment and where to next to ensure differentiation to meet 
the needs of individual student learning.  
 
Student illness.  
 
Thank you to everyone who has kept children at home if they are sick. We understand that this is a difficult 
time however, we must follow the guidelines set out by the Department of Education in line with the NSW 
Health guidelines. These guidelines state that students with even the mildest flu-like symptoms need to 
stay at home and should get a COVID test. A negative test result notification needs to be sighted by the 
school before a student is allowed to return. Even after a negative result is received, students need to stay 
at home until there are no flu-like symptoms present. Any student who comes to school with flu-like 
symptoms, or through the day shows flu-like symptoms will be sent home and asked to be tested. We 
appreciate that this may be frustrating in some cases however, it is to ensure we all stay as safe as 
possible. We thank each person for their cooperation in keeping all students, staff and the wider community 
as safe as possible.  
 
Tell Them From Me Parent Survey 
 
This Term, our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the 
Tell Them From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The 

survey asks parents and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student 
wellbeing and engagement. 
Completing this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 
experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and 
practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valuable 
feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   
The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey 
will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be 
conducted over Term 3 and early Term 4. Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your 
responses are very much appreciated.  
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au.  
 
To access the survey for our school go to: 
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/FWPS   

2021-2024 School Improvement Plan 

The next cycle of the school planning process begins in 2021. This means that the school is currently 
collating data from surveys and collecting school evidence to do an authentic and rigorous Situational 
Analysis. This analysis will assist the planning team to identify where the school currently is against the 
School Excellence Framework so we can devise future directions for student improvement. Your input is 
highly valued so please complete the Tell Them From Me survey as explained above.  

 

 

 

R U OK? 

2020 has been challenging for us all and COVID has made it even more important to stay connected as 
much as possible. Today, Thursday 10 September is a national day of action to remind Australians that 
every day is the day to ask,” Are you OK?”  
A check in with someone about how they are feeling can make a huge difference in their life. 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
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2021 Kindergarten Enrolments 
 
The time is getting closer!!! If you have a child who is turning five or six next year, please contact the 
front office to collect an enrolment form. Kindergarten Transition will be occurring in a different format 

to comply with COVID restrictions.  So, we encourage enrolment as quickly as possible to avoid missing 
out on this valuable transition. The families who have already enrolled a child and have completed 
paperwork will be contacted to advise of the new transition plans. If you have neighbours or friends living 
in the area with children who will be attending Fairfield West Public School in 2021, please advise them to 
contact the school office on 9604 5568 to enrol their child. 

 

 

Appointments 
 

Open communication is encouraged between parents/caregivers and the teachers or executive at the 
school. We take great pride in effectively catering for every student’s needs. Please call the office to make 
an appointment with a staff member if you have any concerns. 
 
Updated information 
 

If any of your details have changed such as phone number or address please contact the school to let us 
know so we can adjust our system. A sick child can become very distressed if we can’t contact their 
parent/caregiver. 
 
STAFF LEARNING 
Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past two 
weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning opportunities, mostly 
remotely: 

 Half day Language, Learning and Literacy – one early stage 1 teacher  

 Half day ongoing Language, Learning and Literacy – six stage 1 teachers 

 Half day Language, Learning and Literacy – three stage 1 teachers 

 Two hours literacy professional learning - eight stage 3 teachers, an Assistant Principal and two 

Instructional Leaders 

 Three hours Digital Learning – twelve stage 2 teachers 

 Three hours Effective Reading Phonics – seven early stage 1 teachers and one Deputy Principal 

 Two hours Situational Analysis – Deputy Principal 

 Two hours Sharpen Operational Foundations – two Deputy Principals 

 Fairfield Primary Principal Association Meeting– Principal 

 School Leadership Institute several meetings – Principal 

 Coaching for Financial Performance -Principal 

 External Validation Panel - Principal 

 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all students at 
FWPS. 
 
I hope you have a lovely weekend! 
Genelle Goldfinch 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
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K/6T 
It has been an eventful 2020. K-6T has thrived in their learning despite changes 

throughout the year. During home learning, students were able to provide quality work 

with the support of parents and siblings.  

 

In the spirit of the film festival during Education Week, Raymond produced an 

outstanding anti-bullying video, which he shared with the Support Unit and Ms Goldfinch, 

receiving incredible reviews. 

 

K/6T are going to say farewell to some of our year 6 students later this year, Justin and 

William are well respected members of our class, we will miss them as they move into 

high school but we know they will enjoy their new schools and experiences. I have had the 

privilege to watch Justin and William grow over the years, I wish them both well.  

 

Thank you to Ms Santos who always supports our class and makes our classroom feel 

warm and welcoming. 

 

Mr Trieu 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Student Learning 
 



 

 

Learning in 1B 
1B have had a very exciting and educational Term 3. We have been very lucky 

to participate in events such as Science Fun Day, Maths Fun Day and the 

Fairfield West Public School Art Exhibition. 

 
Our learning has been impacted through hands on interactive experiences and 

opportunities, which allow us to explore our decision making and problem 

solving skills. 

       
As a class we continue to support each other’s learning and we love 

encouraging our friends to be successful through positive relationships. 
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